ED DIEHL

STATE REPRESENTATIVE
DISTRICT 17
MARION/LINN

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

May 13,2025

Timothy G. Sekerak
Chief Clerk of the House
State Capitol Building
Salem, OR 97301

RE: Vote Explanation on SB 64

Dear Chief Clerk Sekerak,
I write to explain my “No” vote on SB 64.

SB 64 is an exact duplicate of SB 438 (2023 Regular Session). In 2023, SB 438 had a fiscal impact
statement of $405,120 for DHS to contract out the work to update the ONE eligibility system for
reference table updates, user portal updates and benefit calculation updates. The current SB 64 fiscal
analysis states “No fiscal impact” for the exact same legislation.

Last week I requested an explanation of the change in fiscal impact but have not received an answer,
therefore I am a “No” vote on SB 64.

Sincerely,
Ed Diehl
Representative

House District 17
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